Faculty Personnel Committee Report

Academic Year 2006/2007

Committee Members 

Sharon Molnar (Chair), David Brock, Barbara Henry,  Sandra Orr and Charles Smith

Activities

Fall 2006:

∙  Evaluation Spring 2006 packets were sorted and delivered 

∙ The packets were distributed by the FPC Chair to each department.  

∙ Evaluation forms for  Fall 2006 were ordered 

∙ Evaluation forms and labels were distributed by the FPC Chair to each department.

∙ Fall 2006 label information  excel sheet that listed each Department, Course Index number, 

and enrollment was created for better tracking of the evaluation packets.

∙ January  2007  Evaluation Packets were received and scanned by Computer Services.

Spring 2007:

∙ Separation of Faculty reports, Evaluation Packets and Labels:

Carla Hunt offered, due to her time availability, to:  (1) separate the reports and place them in the appropriate department Student Evaluation packet box (2) separate the labels and place them in the appropriate department Student Evaluation packet and 

(3) to allow pick-up of said departmental materials at Computer Services.

∙  Numerous departments did not need additional student evaluation forms therefore 

distribution of forms was minimized.  Additional forms needed were supplied by the 

Fall 2006 form surplus.

∙ Evaluation forms have been ordered (20,000) and an additional set will be ordered for 

Fall 2007

∙ Faculty Due Date AY 2007-2008 list was generated

Issues

Communication to the Deans and Chairs:  

In the future, the deans, chairs and committee members need to be kept more apprised of the progress of the evaluation process, labels, reporting etc.  

Generation of Evaluation Reports:

The FPC Chair and Carla Hunt repeatedly made requests of Bob Huston for the Fall 2006 Student Evaluation reports to no avail.  The reports were received the Thursday prior to Spring Break.   A new programming system was created by Bob Huston and the Fall 2006 data was not run on the existing program.  Programming issues resulted in poor data generation.  This program was fixed by Bob Huston and re-run and delivered to the FPC chair on April 13, 2007.

In the future, written requests to Bob Huston for the reports should be given and copied to the Vice-President of Academic Affairs and the Vice-President of Administrative Affairs.

Consideration of University Faculty Teaching CTC Courses:

The question arose as to how to handle the data for University Faculty teaching CTC courses.

Where does the information fall under, the University or CTC ?  Does the University wish for those classes to be under their overall average ?

Ordering and Purchasing of Evaluation Forms for the CTC:
Kim Lovinski (CTC) was notified, by Carla Hunt in person and by phone, that the CTC needed to order and purchase their own evaluation forms.  However, there may yet be a communication problem on this issue.  

A decision needs to be made on whether the CTC is to order and purchase their forms.  Consequently, the decision needs to be clearly communicated to the CTC.

Missing Evaluation Packets:
Evaluation packets conducted by faculty did not get received by Computer Services for scanning.  It could not be determined by the FPC Chair, Carla Hunt, Gay Bono, or Bob Huston as to why this occurred.

